BOWERHAM PRIMARY & NURSERY SCHOOL



Bowerham Road, Lancaster, LA1 4BS †: 01524 63999

www.bowerham.lancs.sch.uk



Headteacher: Mrs Jo Banks

Assistant Headteachers: Miss Kathryn Ireland

Mrs Jennie Gallagher Miss Laura Denison

Office Manager: Mrs Tracey Clark

e: head@bowerham.lancs.sch.uk

Y6 Slave Trade Trail and Workshop

Dear Parents/ Carers,

In the second half of Spring Term, Y6 will be studying the Transatlantic Slave Trade as part of their learning in history, including how Lancaster was heavily involved in the trade and its lasting impacts on the city.

Our children have the fantastic opportunity to attend a guided tour, led by an industry professional, of various sites around our city that have links to the slave trade; in addition, they will take part in a reflective art-based session at the maritime museum, creating clay sculptures based on what they have learned on their guided tour.

Trip Details:

- Where: Various sites around Lancaster, and the Lancaster Maritime Museum
- When:
 - o 6LB Wednesday 7th February
 - o 6NH Thursday 8th February
- **Times:** We will depart school at 9:00am, and return for 3:00pm
- Cost: £6.95
- Lunch: Children must bring a packed lunch, as well as snack for the morning and their drinks bottle
 - If your child is on free school meals, they will be entitled to a school packed lunch –
 please inform us via a note in their diary if they will have a packed lunch from home
- Clothing: A warm, waterproof coat is essential, as well as appropriate footwear for the walk

If your child is either on free school meals, an armed forces service child or a looked after child, school will pay for this trip from the PPG budget unless you are willing and able to meet this contribution; please see the PPG statement on the website PP Strategy (bowerham.lancs.sch.uk) for further details of how this is spent.

The trip is payable via ParentPay using a reducing balance which means you can pay as much or little as affordable for you by Friday 2nd February.

When you pay for the trip via ParentPay this also indicates that you give your child permission to attend the trip. For PPG children, please confirm in your child's communication diary if you wish school to pay this, as this will also act as permission for them to attend the trip.

We look forward to our trip and the excellent learning opportunity it presents our children.

Kind regards Mr Haughton and the Y6 Team



Stand tall, reach high, love learning